Portishead Medical Group

Patient Information Evening on 20th May 2014 

titled “How Does Our Appointments System Work?”

An introduction from Dr Gerwyn Owen

We held the information evening to try to answer the question “How do I book an appointment?” as a response to practice questionnaires that were completed in 2013. It was apparent that there was a lot of misunderstanding about our appointment system e.g. one can only book appointments on the day. Therefore, we wanted an evening to explain in detail how the appointment system works.

We acknowledge that it can often be very difficult to book appointments but we wanted to reassure people that we are working at trying to make access to appointments easier. In the last few years we have tried a range of measures which included:

· The national Advanced Access system, where 90% of appointments were available on the day

· The open surgery model, where the public were all promised to be seen by a doctor that day but the waiting times and workload were becoming unsustainable

· The current system where we have a mix of appointments that  can be booked in advance, on the day appointments, plus the back up of advanced nurse practitioners and a GP doing our urgent surgery to make sure that nobody who really needs to be seen that day is turned away.

The presentation looks at how contact is made with the surgery, the range of appointments possible and when these can be booked. Please also note that there is a request from us to remember to cancel appointments and use the local pharmacies and our web site for health advice if you see this as appropriate.

